
Friends of Music Meeting Minutes 

December 10, 2013 

Present: Cheri Heims, Kathy Boeding, Sandy Ryan, Janice Marbach, Sue Morris, Patty 
Briggs, Julie Engelken, Angie Zehr and Tammy Gasper 

President Patty Briggs called the meeting to order at 7:10pm. 

Secretary’s Report: Cheri Heims motioned to approve the Secretary’s Report, motion 
seconded by Patty Briggs. Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s Report was given by Sue Morris with a checking 
balance of $16,136.20 with approximately $7000.00 of that amount to pay our cost of 
the wreaths sold in November. Cheri Heims motioned to approve the Treasurer’s 
Report; motioned seconded by Sandy Ryan. Motion carried.  

On Going Business: Please remember to turn in your volunteer hours to Teresa 
Griffith. You can email them to teresagriffith@w-delaware.k12.ia.us. Please fill out and 
turn in a new Volunteer Driver form if this is an area where you volunteer throughout the 
school year.  

New Business: Forte will be in need of some help hemming the men’s pants. The first 
competition is January 11, 2014. There will be a Forte practice on January 4th, 2014.  

We will be looking for a volunteer/s to organize the wreath sales next year. Sue Morris 
has been heading this fundraiser. It happens so close to the musical ticket sales that it 
very difficult to get both completed.  

 Upcoming fundraisers will be discussed in more detail at the January meeting. 

Red Carpet Gala is scheduled for March 22, 2014  

Branson on the Road will be returning to Hanson Auditorium on February 15, 2014. 

The next meeting will be January 14, 2014 @ 7pm in the music wing. 

Tammy Gasper motioned to adjourn the meeting @ 8:20pm; Sandy Ryan seconded the 
motion. Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy A Boeding 

 

 


